EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 30.11.2021 *C*(2021) 8789 final

Dear Presidents,

The Commission would like to thank the Cortes Generales for their Opinion on the proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on the use of renewable and low-carbon fuels in maritime transport and amending Directive 2009/16/EC {COM(2021) 562 final} and on the proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council amending Directive (EU) 2018/2001 of the European Parliament and of the Council, Regulation (EU) 2018/1999 of the European Parliament and of the Council and Directive 98/70/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the promotion of energy from renewable sources, and repealing Council Directive (EU) 2015/652 {COM(2021) 557 final}.

It appreciates that the Cortes Generales decided to analyse these proposals and welcomes their conclusion that they comply with the principle of subsidiarity.

The Commission believes that the political dialogue with national Parliaments is essential for linking the institutions and the citizens of the European Union, and looks forward to continuing it with the Cortes Generales in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President

Ms Meritxell BATET LAMAÑA
President of the Congreso de los Diputados
Plaza de las Cortes, 1
ES – 28014 MADRID

Mr Ander GIL GARCÍA President of the Senado Calle Bailén, 3 ES – 28071 MADRID